## **WGSR RADIO**

## DRAWER 869 - MILLEN, GEORGIA 30442

PHONE: 912-982-4142

January 19, 1978

Mr. Carl W. Dabelstein 8209 West 78th Street Overland Park, Kansas 66204

Dear Mr. Dabelstein:

Thank you for your report, hearing WGSR Radio, on it's regular Frequency Measurement Broadcast.

This will confirm your report of January 16th, 1978, at 1:30 AM.

WGSR Radio has received numerous reports, of course from all over the country. For our 250 watts, we don't think it too bad! We have an application on file for an increase to 1,000 watts. Hopefully we will get it.

As an added note, our Frequency Measurement Company is in Atlanta, and reported us as "unheard" in their reply card yesterday. However, along comes your letter from Missouri, and we received a phone call and followup card, from Tylertown Mississippi. Oh, those strange atmospheric conditions!

Thank you very much, and you do have a very impressive collection of "veries".

If you should ever travel in this direction, do drop in.

Lew Banks

Station Manager RADIO W G S R